Minutes of APPG Meeting
Date:	17 July 2017

Location:	Portcullis House, Westminster

Present:	Linda Magistris (LM)	Steve Marshall
	Carolyn Harris MP (CH)	Jan Soulsby 	
	Finella Craig	Ruth Sheridan
	Rhian Burke	Camilla Gooden
	Jane Harris	Shirlie Kemp
	Ann Chalmers	Kim Bird
	Tracey Bleakley	Margaret Greenwood MP
	Frank Field MP	Liz Dempsey				Baroness Altman
						
Apologies:	Fiona Murphy

CH started the APPG by formally stating that she would be Chair and LM and the Good Grief Trust would act as secretariat.
CH then explained her interest in bereavement and described how the loss of her son in 1989 led her into politics and allowed her to make changes in Wales so that local authority costs for every child’s funeral is provided free of charge.  She explained that the current APPG for Funerals and Bereavement is currently weighted towards the interest of funerals and funeral directors so hence the need for a group entirely devoted to improving bereavement support in the UK.  The APPG can be used as a platform to lobby Parliament, to ask questions and can be used as a source of advice.
LM then outlined her reasons for setting up GGT and her drive to expand and improve on the current bereavement support on offer.  Linda lost her partner, Graham, in September 2014 to an aggressive cancer and was completely stunned by the lack of support offered to her.  The intent of GGT is to bring together all UK bereavement services under one umbrella, working in collaboration to share experience, help drive initiatives and build on the best. We aim to repair the holes in the current bereavement net, provide choices and targeted help and support to all those who are bereaved across the country, reduce the postcode lottery and achieve a uniform standard of UK bereavement care.
We aim to work together with other related APPG's inviting a wide range of charities and organisations involved in bereavement care to join the Group to share their individual projects, aims and objectives.  We aim to support and learn from each other, with the goal of working towards improving the lives of those suffering from grief and achieve a framework of best practice across all sectors.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Rhian Burke then described her experiences as evidence of the lack of cohesion.  Rhian’s year old son was suddenly taken ill and, after suffering a seizure at home, died shortly after in hospital.  Rhian and her husband returned home with no aftercare, she remembered the shock of not even receiving one phone call from health services to check she was OK after losing a child.  Five days later, Rhian’s husband left home and committed suicide and she is of the opinion that, if they had received support in those first crucial few days, her husband may well have been better able to cope with their son’s death and his own death may have been avoided.
Kim Bird then described her route to setting up a website to help with arranging funerals and giving people the choice of funeral directors and knowledge of different options available.
Tracey Bleakley then discussed the current initiatives being undertaken by Hospice UK but stressed her concern that there is no cross-learning within the current UK bereavement services.  She would like to see compassionate leave from employment being offered in a similar way to maternity/ paternity leave so that employees would have a right to return to work.
Ruth Sheridan from St Christopher’s discussed how they are looking back at past bereavement support and looking to establish how support should look in the future with their Compassionate Neighbour initiative in place.  Bereavement is a universal experience, we need universal solutions.
Baroness Altman expressed her interest in the APPG and the work of GGT but raised the question “at what point do we ensure that information is passed on to the bereaved?”.
Finella Craig from Great Ormond Street pointed out that they are only funded for one bereavement visit which means that staff members often make visits in their own time.
LM pointed out that there are only three 24 hour 7 days a week phone lines in the UK, which are:
Childline
Silverline
Samaritans

Camilla Gooden from SUDC explained her reasons for being at the APPG concerning the loss of her son from Sudden Unexplained Death.  She has spoken to many other parents living through the same situation and is aware that there is no consistent care provided.
CH closed the meeting by stating that the APPG is now set up and she would find the requisite number of MPs required.  We will reconvene in September.  LM stated she would email all participants asking them for confirmation of their future involvement in the APPG.

